COUNCIL OF THE WHOLE MINUTES
Topic: DEFINITIONS IN CHAPTER 96: JUNK MOTOR VEHICLES, RECREATIONAL

VEHICLES, JUNK AND RUBBISH
June 13, 2022

President Jerry Mazur called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. He reviewed the reasons for the
meeting, and ceded the floor to Bill Marshall.

Marshall reviewed the recent history of code enforcement, noting that Van Wert, at one time, had
a code enforcement officer, but that arrangement changed over a decade ago. From that point
until 2021, Bill Lawson was in charge of these violations. Then, from November 2021 forward,
that duty was shifted to the Police Department. Definitions and ordinance language was
changed around this time, by Council, to be more specific. Council meetings were reported by
the media, recordings were posted on the city website the day after each meeting, and all
meeting recordings are archived online.

Mazur stated that definitions were at the heart of this discussion at the last City Council meeting.
He also noted it’s difficult to delineate descriptions of trash - specific vs. general descriptions.
Mazur then opened the floor to the public.

Mike Pontius, 415 Spencer St., stated that he received a door hanger that read “rubbish”. He
said his property was in compliance, and he was at work when he was served. No one in the
department could give him a specific reason - and he relayed he was told it was in his backyard,
which he stated was not visible unless someone was on his property. He said in his opinion,
there should be a specific notation of front yard, back yard, etc. He stated if someone knows
where to look, they can look in their own yard or property and fix the situation.

Chief Weigle stated he felt there would be many more complaints if officers stood on the
property and made a checklist of items. Pontius argued that if he knew where to look, he could
address the issue.

Joe Jared, 233 Burt St., read a portion of the ordinance in question, and gave his opinion that
the statement, “the manner of which the violation occurred”, was too vague, and the Police
Department wasn’t giving sufficient notice unless specifics were given on door hangers. He
stated that it was “laziness”, and he didn’t accept the manner in which violations were reported
by the Police Department.






